
AIA Michigan
BulletinJA Society of 

„The American 
Institute of Architects

February 1995 
Volume 19 Issue 1

AIA MICHIGAN 
PRESIDENT'S REPORT

Graham Dickens. AIA

* A Finance Committee has been 
formed, led by Gene Hopkins, AIA. 
Past President, to make 
recommendations for the Board to 
review.

Did we develop a strategy for 
moving AIA Michigan in pait/or 
whole to Lansing?

When I assumed the role of President 
on December 8, 1994, I gave the Board 
of Directors a list of goals and 
objectives that will be used as our 
report card to you, the membership, 
when my term expires in December 
1995. Repeated below is that list;

Were we effective in the 
Government Affairs arena? Did we 
accomplish the goals of the 
Government Affairs Committee?

All of our efforts will be directed 
towards making the Society, member 
responsive, financially sound and open 
to progressive and meaningful change.* Did we develop a strategy for 

making the relationship between 
AIA Michigan and the Michigan 
Architectural Foundation (MAF) 
comply with the architecture/ 
architects model indicated in the 
reorganization plan?

Were our conventions and events 
successful in providing education 
and fellowship to our members?
Did they meet their financial goals?

As we begin this year, I ask for your 
input and your participation. The 
Executive Committee and Board will be 
traveling to each Chapter over the 
course of the year and I hope that you 
are able to join us at these meetings. 
Chapter/ Board schedule is as follows: 
March 9/Mid-Michigan; April 6/Flint; 
May 18/Southwest; June 15/Huron 
Valley; July 13/Saginaw Valley; 
September 28/Northern & Upper Great 
Lakes; September 29/Upper Peninsula; 
& October 19/6rand Valley.

Did we implement the task oriented 
responsibilities of staff? Was it 
effective?* Did we obtain resolution from the 

Chapters as to their organizational 
structure and did we assist to the 
needs of the members?

Did we implement a measurable 
evaluation procedure for staff?

Did we communicate well with the 
members?* Did we develop a strategy for 

reorganization of the Board of 
directors that is responsive to the 
needs of the members? Did we see a net increase in the 

number of members? I hope to see you at various events 
through the year, and I look forward to 
the opportunity of serving you, and 
making a positive change in 1995.

* Did we revise the operating 
procedures of the Board of 
Directors to focus the Board as a 
debating, policy making body?

Work on some of these items has 
started. For example:

* Regional Director, Richard E. Fry, 
FAIA, has had a meeting with the 
Chapter Presidents to review the 
present structure.

GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS 
UPDATE

* Did we change the financial
structure of the administration of 
this society to provide the 
following; Stephen Vogel. FAIA

* The Board of Directors has
discussed the Board organizational 
structure at the Leadership meeting 
held in January.

Programmatic budgeting and 
accounting
Audit of the organization
shared with AIA Detroit/ MAF
every five years
Business like financial reporting
procedures *

House Bill 5100/Public Act 400

At the end of 1994 it was reported 
that HB5100 was dead. This bill 
provides legal standing for injunctive 
relief against unlicensed practice. 
However, on December 27, 1994, a 
last minute tradeoff between the 
legislature and the governor saw this 
bill passed and it was signed into law 
as Public Act 400. Unfortunately, a 
last minute amendment added language 
that confused the applicability of this

* We have implemented
programmatic budgeting for the 
Society; Gary Skog, Treasurer, will 
make recommendations for revising 
the financial reporting procedure to 
the membership.

* Did we develop a strategy for the 
disposition of Beaubien House, do 
we understand the financial 
elements of our occupancy?



law in resolving the issue of unlicensed 
practice. We are working closely with 
the Bureau of Professional and 
Occupational Regulation, who are in 
agreement with AIA Michigan on this 
matter, to resolve the issue and obtain 
a clear interpretation of the new law. 
Clearing up the ambiguities in PA400 
will be a focus of the Professiorul 
Licensing Task Force. This Task Force 
will also, once again, begin to work on 
the definition of architecture, a 
necessary component to any legal 
action.

EB4927 Contract Language Issues Building in 
Quality: Design and Documentation 
Quality Issues Verify in Field; 
Construction Phase Service Issues An 
Ounce of Prevention; Alternative 
Dispute Resolution and Early Action 
Planning Issues

AIA Michigan partnered with Oakland 
and Wayne County and others to kill 
HB4927 last session. This bill would 
have given contractors automatic 
extras for delays caused by late 
documentation. This bill could come 
back in this session. Participants from small and large firms 

alike rated the program as "very good* 
in the 15 cities in which it was offered 
in 1994. The cost is $175 which 
includes a workbook, lunch and breaks. 
There is a $25 discourrt if you register 
early plus an additional $25 discount 
for DPIC insurers and AIA member. If 
eligible for all discounts then all 
discounts apply. This program offers 
21 Learning Units required for AIA 
Continuing Education requirements.
Call 800*227-8533 x 337 to register.

Communications Plan

Lovio-George, Inc. has been named the 
new communications counsel for AIA 
Michigan. In conjunction with the 
Communications Task Force they have 
created a strategy called "Building 
Advocates instead of Adversaries".
This strategy focuses on 
communications to members, the 
public, building officials and legislators. 
It is now being refined to coordinate 
closely with our legislative initiatives.

House Bill 4787 and Homebuilder's
Legislation

Also reported last year was that 
HB4787, which would define more 
clearly the limitations on square 
footage of single family residential 
construction that requires an architect, 
did not clear the legislature. Whether 
or not this bill will be reintroduced is 
under discussion. Likewise, there is 
concern that the Homebuilders, who 
were our partners on HB4787, may 
consider reintroduction of SB330, 
which called for elimination of the need 
for architects for any residential 
construction. This will be monitored 
very closely.

MAKE TIME FOR PLACE

Professional Practice While making your New Year's 
resolutions, be sure to include a few 
moments to submit your work to 
PLACE magazine. The editorial 
committee is looking forward to a few 
changes to make PLACE better. The 
1995 editorial calendar is as follows:

The Professiorral Practice Task Force is 
working with the State Board of 
Architects to produce a pamphlet 
explaining "How to Hire an Architect" 
and a building officials guide.

WINTER Health Care * 
Already UnderwayTAKING CONTROL OF 

YOUR RISKS AND YOUR 
PROFITS 1995

State Contract

SPRING AIA Michigan Awards & 
Directory • Submissions 
Due March 31

Dave Lawrence. AIA is chairing a 
committee that is meeting with the 
State of Michigan about the problems 
with the standard contract for 
architectural services. AIA Michigan is 
attempting to delete the punitive 
aspects of this contract and to work 
with the State in creating a more 
equitable agreement.

A one-day risk management workshop 
for architects will be held on Friday. 
April 7, 1995 at the University Club of 
Lansing. Co-sponsored by AIA 
Michigan and Professional Concepts 
Insurance Agency, Inc., the workshop 
will be conducted by DPIC Companies, 
Inc., the second largest professional 
liability insurer of architects and 
consulting engineers in North America.

SUMMER Residential Design 
Submissions Due June 23

FALL Religious Architecture 
Submissions Due Sept. 22

The awards and directory issue will 
also feature PLACEMAKER which 
moves from fall to spring. More 
information will be sent to all firms. 
Remember, PLACEMAKER reaches the 
clients who are searching for an 
architect, so make your plans to 
include your firm in this ready reference 
guide to architectural services.

Interior Design Legislation

Interior Design Licensing legislation did 
not pass the legislature last year it is 
not known whether new legislation will 
be introduced.

This highly interactive workshop has 
been updated for 1995. Claims 
statistics will be presented from DPIC's 
closed claims files. Importantly, the 
workshop will address the six key risk 
management issues that most affect 
claims against architects;

Qualifications Based Selection

AIA Michigan is partnering with the 
consulting Engineering Council and 
others to promote QBS. At some point 
in time, legislation may be introduced 
to mandate QBS on state projects. We 
have also applied to AIA National for a 
grant to assist in our QBS efforts.

Also, remember how easy it is to 
submit for publication in PLACE! 
Send to the Beaubien House:

Is this Project for Me: Client Selection 
Issues Requirements and Opinions: 
Scope of Services Issues 
Bulletproofing Your Agreements;
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Eight or more quality slides 
A one page project description 
Full project credits
Your desire to write an article |if you 
are so inclined)

AlA's CONTINUING 
EDUCATION PROGRAM

AlArchitect will have more information 
in the March issue about the 
candidates but your help in 
campaigning for Dick with friends and 
colleagues around the country can help 
both Dick and Michigan.

The AlA's continuing education 
program will enter a three-year phase in 
period beginrting in January 1995 and 
concluding in December 1997. This 
phase in period will allow members 
time to become familiar with the idea 
of continuing education and the 
reporting procedures. Members will be 
required to accrue and report 36 
Learning Units (LUs) during the phase 
in period, and 36 LU's each succeeding 
year following the phase-in (after 
January 1998). In the March issue of 
AIARCHITECT there will be detailed 
information about the program.

So here's hoping you resolve to submit 
to PLACE in '951 HEALTH FACILITIES 

28th Annual 
Planning Seminar

AIA MICHIGAN BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS 1995 This highly successful conference will 

be held March 16 and 17, 1995 at the 
Amway Grand Plaza Hotel in Grand 
Rapids. It is co-sponsored by the 
Michigan Dept, of Public Health, AIA 
Michigan and The Michigan 
Architectural Foundation.

The 1995 Board members for AIA 
Michigan are dedicated statewide 
volunteers who represent all ten 
Michigan Chapters. The smallest 
Chapter is the Upper Great Lakes 
Chapter in Petoskey, Charelvoix and 
Harbor Springs with 10 members and 
the largest being Detroit with 1100 
members. AIA Michigan is almost 
1 700 strong.

MICHIGAN REGION 
INFORMATION

Seminars include: Future Health Care 
Delivery, PlaneTree/Patient Centered 
Approach, Hospice, Design and 
Construction Guidelines, Fire Safety 
Management Case Study, Evolution of 
Storage Systems. Emergency 
Departments, Pharmacy, Access 
Control, TB Systems, State Fire 
Marshall Update, MDPH Update, Social 
Hour and a tour of Milcare, a Herman 
Miller company dealing with Health 
Care.

The convocation of Presidents was held
at the January 13, 1995 Leadership 
Retreat in Traverse City and the 
Chapter Presidents nominated Carl 
Roehling, AIA, as a candidate for 
Michigan Regional Director 1996-97-

Board members are:

President: Graham Dickens, AIA, 
SH&G/ Detroit; Vice President: Tom 
Mathison, AIA, Tower Pinkster 
Titus/Grand Rapids; Secretary: Art 
Smith. AIA, own firm/ Southfield; 
Treasurer: Gary Skog, AIA, Harley 
Ellington/Southfield; Past President: 
Gene Hopkins, AIA, Architects 
Four/Ann Arbor; Regional Director: 
Richard E. Fry, AIA, Fry & Partners/Ann 
Arbor; Directors: Alan Cobb, AIA, 
Albert Kahn Associates/ Detroit; Ben 
Tiseo, AIA, Tiseo & Associates/ 
Farmington Hills; Robert Ziegelman, 
FAIA, Luckenbach/ 
ZIegelman/Birmingham; Park Smith,
AIA, own firm/Flint; Gretchen 
Minnhaar, AIA, own firm/Grand Rapids; 
Harry Terpstra, AIA, Beta Design 
Group/Grand Rapids; Lincoln Poley,
AIA. own firm/Ann Arbor; Marc Rueter, 
AIA, own firm/Ann Arbor; Barry Wood, 
AIA, Keystone Design/Lansing; Bob 
Stow, AIA, GBKB Associates/Traverse 
City; John Jensen. AIA, Wakely 
Associates/Mt. Pleasant; Randy Case, 
AIA, Architecture & Design/Battle 
Creek; Dave Kimble, AIA, own firm, 
Harbor Springs; Paul Heupel, AIA, U.P. 
Eng. & Architects/Norway; Associate 
Director Rudy Yu, Associate Member, 
Gensler & Associates, Detroit.

98.

The Michigan director represents the 
Members of the Michigan Region on 
the Board of Directors of the Institute.
If anyone else is interested in this office 
a petition containing ten members 
signatures, or by resolution of any 
Chapter or its Executive Committee 
must be submitted to AIA Michigan 
prior to May 1.

The registration fee is $175 for each 
person attending. Each AIA member 
and all hospitals in Michigan have 
received a mailing. For further 
information call 313-965-4100.

CONSTRUCTION CODE 
COMMISSION PUBLIC FORUMS

NATIONAL VICE PRESIDENT
The state Construction Code 
Commission will be hosting a series of 
public forums to gain Input from the 
public on issues relative to a single 
state construction code and Michigan's 
Barrier Free Design Program. The 
public forums will be held at three 
locations in the state on the following 
dates and times:
* April 25, 1995 from 1:30-3:(X) at 
Shanty Creek Resort, Beliaire, Ml 
(barrier free design only)
* June 13. 1995 from 1:30-3:30 at 
Holiday Inn, 236555 Telegraph Road, 
Southfield, Ml
* July 19, 1995 from 1:30-3:30 at the 
Midway Hotel, 4101 28th Street, S.E., 
Grand Rapids, Ml

Richard E. Fry, FAIA, current Regional 
Director for Michigan has announced 
his candidacy for national AIA Vice 
President. There are three national vice 
presidents to be elected and six running 
for this office.

Dick has been principal and owner of 
Fry & Partners Architects, Inc. since 
1971. Active in the AIA since 1976, 
Dick has served as president of both 
AIA Michigan and AIA Huron Valley. In 
1990, he founded and chaired the 
highly successful Michigan Design 
Retreat. At the national level, Dick 
currently serves on the Documents 
Committee and the students' AIAS 
Board of Directors. He has served on 
the Ann Arbor Planning Commission 
and has taught at the University of 
Michigan.
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Associate Dean at the University of 
Colorado School of Engineering...
William Hartman of SH&G was named 
by Crain's Detroit Business as one of 
the 40 Under 40 - young achievers last 
fall...Brian Carter, Chair of the 
Architecture Program & Professor of 
Architecture has joined the College of 
Architecture and Urban Planning at UM. 
Carter is from Arup Associates in 
London, England...More UM r>ews - 
Gerry Crane has just returned from 
teaching urban design and land use 
planning in Florence, Italy and Dean 
Robert Beckley has just left for 
Florence for the next four months. He 
will be back in time to chair the Mid- 
Summer Conference. In the interim. 
Vice Chair Gene Hopkins will chair the 
MSC...Arnold Mikon, president of 
SH&G has been elected Chairman of 
the Central Business District of Detroit 
and Matt Rossetti has been named to 
the CBDA Board of Directors...We 
goofed. Two names were omitted from 
the list of MAF Contributors Robert 
Greager and Carl Roehting...Many 
thanks to those of you who contributed 
food to the Capuchin Soup Kitchen 
during the AIA Michigan/Detroit Annual 
Holiday Open House...John Allegretti 
was menti(Mted in the November issue 
of PA...Balthazar Korab was recently 
honored when President Clinton chose 
his photographic work to be given to 
Hungarian President Arpad Goncz of 
Budapest on a state visit...The Masonry 
Institute Awards for 1995 go to 
Kenneth Neumann/Joel Smith and 
Associates, Southfield, with 
Henningson, Durham & Richardson, 
Dallas. TX, and The Design Forum, 
Grand Rapids, for the Kent County 
Correctional Facility, Grand Rapids. 
Neumann/Smith for the Brooks' 
Residence, Orchard Lake and Yound & 
Young Architects, Inc., Bloomfield 
Hills.for the Bloomfield Auto Wash, 
Bloomfield Hills. Congratulations! 
...Cynthia Enzer-Radecki and her 
husband Cass are the proud parents of 
Jane Beverly Kendall Radecki born on 
January 8, 1995...Ronald Morketter,
PE, has been named Outstanding 
Engineer in FYivate Practice by 
MSPE...Former staff member Sherry 
Beaupre has joirred the Detroit law firm 
of Butzel Long as a member of the 
marketing team. Sherry has 14 years 
in A/E firms - We will miss her but wish 
her lots of success in her rvew position.

STATE BOARD OF 
ARCHITECTS

FIRM NEWS

Robert Lee Wold & Associates, Inc. and 
Tower Pinkster Titus Associates, Inc. 
announced the merger of the two 
firms. The Grand Rapids office of 
Tower Pinkster Titus Associates will be 
located at 678 Front Street, N.W.,
Suite 525, Grand Rapids, Ml 49504.
Ph; 616-456-9944...Ellis Naeyaert 
Genheimer has named Herbert Jensen, 
AIA, vice president and Jon Block, AIA 
as an associate...Eric Hill, AIA, has 
moved to Albert Kahn Associates as 
Vice President and Director of Urban 
Design and Planning, John Enkemann, 
Jr., AIA has assumed the position of 
Chief of Architectural Development and 
Stewart Kissinger, AIA has been 
promoted to Assistant Chief of 
Architectural Development...Ralph 
Insinger, AIA, and J. Scott Hester, AIA 
have joined Hobbs -i- Black Associates 
as Senior Associates...Harley Ellington 
has recently aligned with the Strategic 
Team of Allied Resources (STAR), a 
national organization of arcNtects, 
engineers, scientists and related design 
professionals...Gerald Belian, PE, has 
been named a principal of Soil and 
Materials Engineers, Inc. of 
Flymouth...David Shelden, AIA has a 
new firm David Shelden Associates at 
10455 Nadine, Huntington Woods, Ml 
48070. Ph: 810-541-0739...Fred 
Butters, AIA, Esq. has joined the law 
firm of Federlein & Keranen, P.C., 6895 
Telegraph, Bloomfield Hills, Ml 48301- 
3138. Ph: 810-647-9653...AIA Board 
members at Giffels include Harry 
Vaporciyan, FAIA, EVP, Loren 
Klevering, AIA, EVP & Secretary; Jim 
Meredith, AIA, VP and Bob Lefebvre, 
AIA, VP...George Ananich, AIA, has 
been named an associate at THA 
Architects/Engineers of Flint...Quinn 
Evans Architects announce promotions 
of Steven Jones, AIA, Principal, llene 
Tyler, AIA, Director of Preservation & 
Kenneth Grabowski, AIA, Associate in 
the Ann Arbor office...Giffels Hoyem 
Basso has named Charles Lewis, Jr., 
AIA, as an Associate of the 
firm...Robert W. Daverman, AIA has 
joined the firm of Progressive A/E/P in 
Grand Rapids as a Senior Project 
Manager...Randal Cizek, AIA has 
moved to 5918 Lilley Rd., Suite 4, 
Canton, Ml 48187-3625. Ph: 313- 
981-5110, Fax 981-0321Tito 
Marzotto, PE, has joined BEI of Detroit 
as VP Industrial/Manufacturing...Smith 
4- Schurman Associates, Inc., has 
relocated to 2550 Telegraph Rd., Suite

1995 Board members include: James 
W. Bauer, AIA, Battle Creek, Robert 
D'Alessandro. AIA, Troy; Norman 
Hamann, AIA, Kalamazoo & Vice Chair; 
Rainy Hamilton, Jr., AIA, Detroit and 
Daniel Redstone, AIA, Chairperson. 
Other members are Virinder Chaudhery, 
Northville. and Ben Landheer, Fremont 
both Public Members; James Granger, 
P.S., Cheboygan; & Charles Scales, Jr., 
PE, Detroit.

GRAPEVINE

If you have called the Beaubien House 
lately, you know we have voice mail.
A real person answers the telephone 
unless its after hours. We hope to 
make it easier for you to call and get 
the information you need faster...F. 
Gr^am Dickens, AIA Michigan 
President, is moving to Contract 
Interiors, 10 Oak Hollow #200, 
Southfield, 1-810-358-2000 as of 
February 27, 1995 and will be the head 
of Construction Services... Michigan 
members at rtational AIA Grassroots, 
the annual leadership conference were 
Graham Dickens, President & Tom 
Mathison, VP AIAM; Richard E. Fry, 
Regional Director; Paul Stachowiak 
FYesident and Tim Casai, VP, AIA 
Detroit; Madonna Prusac, President & 
Jadde Hoist, VP AIA Flint; Frank 
Gorman, President & Ralph Moxley, VP 
AIA Grand Valley; Jim Aubuchon, Vice 
President AIA Mid-Mich; Ken 
Richmond, VP AIA Northern; Shelley 
Herrington, VP, AIA Saginaw Valley; 
Julie Kosik, VP AIA Southwest; Karin 
Cooper, VP Upper Peninsula; Rcmi 
Thomas, Director AIA Huron Valley, 
Special guest Sandy Stevenson, PIA, 
Carl Roehiing, Presenter at Grassroots, 
and Rae Dumke, Hon. AIA, Executive 
Director. The first Congress of 
members was held in response to the 
Weiss Report and the Michigan 
delegation visited many of our state 
representatives including Senators 
Levin and Abraham. Accent on 
Architecture honored Cesar PelM, the 
1995 AIA Gold Medalist...Park Smith of 
Flint has been elected to the Concerned 
Citizens for the Arts of Michigan 
Board...The UM Albert Kahn Fellowship 
has been awarded to graduate student 
Vaughn Lamer, a Grand Rapids 
native...David DiLaura, PE, son of Gene 
& Judy DiLaura has been named
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108, Bloomfield Hills, Ml 48032. Ph; 
810-332-3140. Fax 332-3277. .Kessler 
Associates Inc. has moved to 409 East 
Jefferson, Suite 600, Detroit, Mi 
48226. Ph: 313-963-5906. Fax 963- 
8552...Gregory G. Aerts, AIA, formed 
a new firm, Gregory Aerts and 
Associates based in 
Birmingham...David Esau & Associates 
firm is located at 3580 Oakwood, Ann 
Arbor, Ml 48104...Greiner of Grand 
Rapids has named Jeff Grill, AIA, as 
Project Manager...David Colwander has 
been named senior associate at 
Southfield based Fusco, Shaffer & 
Pappas Inc...Ronald Omilian, AIA, has 
been named VP and director of design 
for Detroit based John Hilberry and 
Associates...Dan Durkee, AIA, and 
David Clark, AIA, of Grand Rapids has 
joined FIshbeck, Thompson, Carr & 
Huber.

first professional degrees in 
architecture between June 1990 and 
December 1994. Deadline is March 1. 
Contact 212-924-7000.

WANT ADS

ARCHITECT/LICENSED 
Firm seeks architect for variety of 
projects. Design/Build experience 
desirable. Growth potential, salary & 
benefits. Cato Architect, AIA, 5930 
Lovers Lane. 3rd Floor, Kalamazoo, Ml 
49002. Fax: 616-388-5060.

Engaging the Edge is a competition that 
seeks architectural proposals that 
further consider the possibilities of the 
lower Hudson River Waterfront. Those 
who have first professional degrees 
from an accredited U.S. school of 
architecture between June 1990 and 
December 1995 should contact 212- 
924-7000. Deadline is May 12.

Grissim/Metz Associates, L.A. firm 
needs staff L.A. Need 2-3 years 
professional experience. Autocad 
desirable. Forward resume with 
examples of work to Paul Andriese, 
Grissim/Metz Associates, 37801 12 
Mile Rd., Farmington Hills, Ml 48331.

The Michigan Public Service 
Commission is accepting applications 
for the 1995 National Awards Program 
for Energy Efficiency and Renewable 
Energy. Contact John Sarver, MPSC, 
517-334-7234 by March 1.

Starbucks Coffee needs designer. 
Bachelor's degree in same or related 
field, IBD, ASID or NCARB preferred. 
Send resume to Starbucks Coffee Co., 
Human Resources, Dept DES, P.O. Box 
84327, Seattle, WA 98124-5627.OBITUARIES

OPPORTUNITIES
Dr. Earl Petlerin, FAIA, 89, died last 
December. He was a former Dean at 
LTU School of Architecture for over 
two decades. One quote from Karl 
Greimel, who succeeded him as dean. 
"He was a significant figure in the 
development of architectural education 
in Michigan." He maintained a private 
practice designing homes, municipal 
buildings and churches, he exemplified 
the school's motto emphasizing the 
need for practice as well as theory. He 
received both AIA Michigan and AIA 
Detroit Gold Medals, in 1971 & 1973.

Andrews University The Division of 
Architecture is seeking applications for 
a full-time, nine-month visiting 
professor position with the rank of 
Associate Professor to begin 
September 25, 1995 through June 1, 
1996. Teaching responsibilities include 
undergraduate design studios each 
quarter, one specialty area and one 
elective class. M.Arch and a 
professional license to practice 
architecture. Send resume and 
portfolio, statement expressing 
educational/professional philosophy and 
names of three references by March 
15,1995 to Chair of Search 
Committee, The Division of 
Architecture, Andrews University, 
Berrien Springs, Mi 49104, 616-471- 
6003.

CNA/Schinnerer's Small Firm Program 
comes to Michigan. It combines the 
benefits of its regular professional 
liability insurance program with new 
benefits to help meet a small firm's 
evolving needs. Specifically, the Small 
Firm Program offers a firm with total 
buildings under $250,000 and good 
loss experience these benefits: A 
$1,000 min. annual premium, 3 year 
guaranteed price. Commitment Plus 
profit sharing eligibility. Its Easy & 
Responsive. It's Comprehensive. It's 
Personal. For information call 1-800- 
SMALLFIRM today. Nobyn H. D'Haene, AIA, 69, died in 

November 1994. He was a Mid- 
Michigan member and former partner in 
the firm MBDS (Mayotte, Budzynski, 
D'Haene. Stuckman), Inc. Architects of 
Lansing. He was a veteran of WWiI 
and Korean Conflict. Mr. D'Haerte 
served on both the Mid-Michigan 
Chapter and the AIA Michigan Board.

A statewide search to find the 100 
fastest-growing, privately held 
companies in Michigan has begun. 
Companies with the highest rates of 
revenue growth over the last 5 years 
will be ranked this spring in the 10th 
annual installment of the Michigan 
Private 100. Interested call 313-259- 
7414. Deadline is March 15, 1995. George L. Schulz, AIA-E, 94, died in 

November 1994. He was a member 
since 1941 and retired from the Detroit 
Public Schools in 1966 as the head 
arcNtect. More than 150 schools and 
additions were planned under his 
direction. He had a B.S. degree from 
UM in 1923.

If Design is your thing...attend The 
Monterey Design Conference, March 
31-April 2. The Michigan Design 
Retreat is modeled after the California 
bi-annual event...there budget is over 
$300,000 to our $10,000. Contact 
800-886-7714 for further information.

David S. McGrath, AIA, 39, died in 
January 1995. He was a member of 
the Huron Valley Chapter, Mr. 
McGrath worked for the Michigan 
Masonry Association.

The John DinkeLoo Traveling 
Fellowship in Architectural Design & 
Technology is open to U.S. citizens 
who have or anticipate receiving their
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CALENDAR

MAYAPRILMARCH
5-a AIA National Convention/Atlanta 

After April let contact Chapter 
Preeidente for Delegate Cards 
Detroit Members contact Beaubien 
House
Michigan Week
Firm Principal Breakfast/Detroit 
Chapter^eaubien House 
AIAM Board/Southweet Chapter 
MAF 1st Annual Golf Outing/Huron 
Golf Course/Rsdieeion/Ypeilanti

Paul S. Dies Lecture, Newton, 
MA/LTU 
State Board of 
Architects/Laneing/10 am 
AIAM ExCom & Flint Chapter 
DPIC Risks & Profits 
Seminar/Ursvereity Club of 
Lansing/AIAM
Joanna Dougherty L.A. & Historian, 
Univ. VA/Andrews/4 pm 
SMPS Annual Meeting 
Construction Code 
Conference/MAF'MI Dept Const. 
CodeAlAM
Shanty Creek. Bellaire, Ml 
Renato Sconfienza, Italy, 
Lecture/LTU

6Kathyrn Quinn Lecture/ 
Chicago/Andrews Ursversity/4 pm 
Ronald Fleming Lecture/Cambridge, 
MA/LTU
Masonry Institute of Michigan 
Awards/Novi Hilton/6 pm 
Kent Kleinman Lecture/UM/8 p.m. 
NOVA Awards/Ritz 
Carlton/Dearborn/313-995-1855 
AIAM ExCom & Mid-Michigan 
Chapter
SMPS Back to Basics 
Health Facilities Seminar/MAF- 
MDPH-AIAM/Grand Rapids 
John & Patricia Patkau Dir>keloo 
Memorial Lecture/UM/8 pm 
Joseph Gonzalez Partner, SOM, 
Chicago Lecture/Andrews 
University/A pm

2

62

13-2064
167

6
189
2613

9
20

JUNE24-2516
State Board of Ucensing/Lansing 
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* A Finance Committee has been 
formed, led by Ger>e Hopkins, AIA, 
Past President, to make 
recommendations for the Board to 
review.

Did we develop a strategy for 
moving AIA Michigan in part/or 
whole to Lansing?

When I assumed the role of President 
on December 8. 1994, I gave the Board 
of Directors a list of goals and 
objectives that will be used as our 
report card to you, the membership, 
when my term expires in December 
1995. Repeated below is that list:

Were we effective in the 
Government Affairs arena? Did we 
accomplish the goals of the 
Government Affairs Committee?

All of our efforts will be directed 
towards making the Society, member 
resporuive, financially sound and open 
to progressive and meaningful change.* Did we develop a strategy for 

making the relationship between 
AIA Michigan and the Michigan 
Architectural Foundation (MAPI 
comply with the architecture/ 
architects model indicated in the 
reorganization plan?

Were our conventions and events 
successful in providing education 
and fellowship to our members?
Did they meet their financial goals?

As we begin this year, I ask for your 
input and your participation. The 
Executive Committee and Board will be 
traveling to each Chapter over the 
course of the year and I hope that you 
are able to join us at these meetings. 
Chapter/ Board schedule is as follows: 
March 9/Mid-Michigan; April 6/Flint; 
May 18/Southwest; June 15/Huron 
Valley; July 13/Saginaw Valley; 
September 28/Northern & Upper Great 
Lakes; September 29/Upper Peninsula; 
& October 19/Grand Valley.

Did we implement the task oriented 
responsibilities of staff? Was it 
effective?* Did we obtain resolution from the 

Chapters as to their organizational 
structure and did we assist to the 
needs of the members?

Did we implement a measurable 
evaluation procedure for staff?

Did we communicate well with the 
members?* Did we develop a strategy for 

reorganization of the Board of 
directors that is responsive to the 
needs of the members? Did we see a net increase in the 

number of members? I hope to see you at various events 
through the year, and I look forward to 
the opportunity of serving you, and 
making a positive change in 1995.

* Did we revise the operating 
procedures of the Board of 
Directors to focus the Board as a 
debating, policy making body?

Work on some of these items has 
started. For example:

* Regional Director, Richard E. Fry, 
FAIA, has had a meeting with the 
Chapter Presidents to review the 
present structure.

GOVERNMENT AFFAIRS 
UPDATE

* Did we change the financial 
structure of the administration of 
this society to provide the 
following; Stephen Vogel, FAIA

* The Board of Directors has
discussed the Board organizational 
structure at the Leadership meeting 
held in January.

Programmatic budgeting and 
accounting
Audit of the organization
shared with AIA Detroit/ MAF
every five years
Business like financial reporting
procedures

House Bill 5100/PubUc Act 400

At the end of 1994 it was reported 
that HB5100 was dead. This bill 
provides legal standing for injunctive 
relief against unlicensed practice. 
However, on December 27, 1994, a 
last minvste tradeoff between the 
legislature and the governor saw this 
bill passed and it was signed into law 
as Public Act 400. Unfortunately, a 
last minute amendment added language 
that confused the applicability of this

• We have implemented
programmatic budgeting for the 
Society; Gary Skog, Treasurer, will 
make recommendations for revising 
the financial reporting procedure to 
the membership.

* Did we develop a strategy for the 
disposition of Beaubien House, do 
we understand the financial 
elements of our occupancy?



law in resolving the issue of unlicensed 
practice. We are working closely with 
the Bureau of Professional and 
Occupational Regulation, who are in 
agreement with AIA Michigan on this 
matter, to resolve the issue and obtain 
a clear interpretation of the new law. 
Clearing up the ambiguities in PA400 
will be a focus of the Professional 
Licensing Task Force. This Task Force 
will also, once again, begin to work on 
the definition of architecture, a 
necessary component to any legal 
action,

EB4927 Contract Language Issues Building in 
Quality: Design and Documentation 
Quality Issues Verify in Field: 
Construction Phase Service Issues An 
Ounce of Prevention: Alternative 
Dispute Resolution and Early Action 
Planning Issues

AIA Michigan partnered with Oakland 
and Wayne County and others to kill 
HB4927 last session. This bill would 
have given contractors automatic 
extras for delays caused by late 
documentation. This bill could come 
back in this session. Participants from small and large firms 

alike rated the program as "very good" 
in the 15 cities in which it was offered 
in 1994. The cost is $175 which 
includes a workbook, lunch and breaks. 
There is a $25 discount if you register 
early plus an additional $25 discount 
for DPIC insurers and AIA member. If 
eligible for all discounts then all 
discounts apply. This program offers 
21 Learning Units required for AIA 
Continuing Education requirements.
Call 800-227-8533 x 337 to register.

Communications Plan

Lovio-George, Inc. has been named the 
new communications counsel for AIA 
Michigan. In conjunction with the 
Communications Task Force they have 
created a strategy called "Building 
Advocates instead of Adversaries".
This strategy focuses on 
communications to members, the 
public, building officials and legislators. 
It is now being refined to coordinate 
closely with our legislative initiatives.

House Bill 4787 and Homebuilder's
Legislation

Also reported last year was that 
HB4787, which would define more 
clearly the limitations on square 
footage of single family residential 
construction that requires an architect, 
did not clear the legislature. Whether 
or not this bill will be reintroduced is 
under discussion. Likewise, there is 
concern that the Homebuilders, who 
were our partners on HB4787, may 
consider reintroduction of SB330, 
which called for elimination of the need 
for architects for any residential 
construction. This will be monitored 
very closely.

MAKE TIME FOR PLACE

Professional Piactice While making your New Year's 
resolutions, be sure to include a few 
moments to submit your work to 
PLACE magazine. The editorial 
committee is looking forward to a few 
changes to make PLACE better. The 
1995 editorial calendar is as follows:

The Professior^i Practice Task Force Is 
working with the State Board of 
Architects to produce a pamphlet 
explaining "How to Hire an Architect" 
and a building officials guide.

Health Care • 
Already Underway

WINTER
TAKING CONTROL OF 
YOUR RISKS AND YOUR 
PROFITS 1995

State Contract
SPRING AIA Michigan Awards & 

Directory • Submissions 
Due March 31

Dave Lawrence, AIA is chairing a 
committee that is meeting with the 
State of Michigan about the problems 
with the standard contract for 
architectural services. AIA Michigan is 
attempting to delete the punitive 
aspects of this contract and to work 
with the State in creating a more 
equitable agreement.

A one-day risk management workshop 
for architects will be held on Friday, 
April 7, 1995 at the University Club of 
Lansing. Co-sponsored by AIA 
Michigan and Professional Concepts 
Insurance Agency, Inc., the workshop 
will be conducted by DPIC Companies, 
Inc., the second largest professional 
liability insurer of architects and 
consulting engineers in North America.

SUMMER Residential Design 
Submissions Due June 23

FALL Religious Architecture 
Submissions Due Sept. 22

The awards and directory issue will 
also feature PLACEMAKER which 
moves from fall to spring. More 
information will be sent to all firms. 
Remember, PLACEMAKER reaches the 
clients who are searching for an 
architect, so make your plans to 
include your firm in this ready reference 
guide to architectural services.

Interior Design Legislation

Interior Design Licensing legislation did 
not pass the legislature last year it is 
not known whether new legislation will 
be introduced.

This highly interactive workshop has 
been updated for 1995. Claims 
statistics will be presented from DPIC's 
closed claims files. Importantly, the 
workshop will address the six key risk 
management issues that most affect 
claims against architects:

Qualifications Based Selection

AIA Michigan is partnering with the 
consulting Engineering Council and 
others to promote QBS. At some point 
in time, legislation may be introduced 
to mandate QBS on state projects. We 
have also applied to AIA National for a 
grant to assist in our QBS efforts.

Also, remember how easy it is to 
submit for publication in PLACE! 
Send to the Beaubien House:

Is this Project for Me; Client Selection 
issues Requirements and Opinions; 
Scope of Services Issues 
Bulletproofing Your Agreements:
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Eight or more quality slides 
A one page project description 
Full project credits
Your desire to write an article {if you 
are so inclined)

AlA's COPJTINUING 
EDUCATION PROGRAM

AlArchitect will have more information 
in the March issue about the 
candidates but your help in 
campaigning for Dick with friends and 
colleagues around the country can help 
both Dick and Michigan.

The AlA's continuing education 
program will enter a three-year phase in 
period beginning in January 1995 and 
concluding in December 1997. This 
phase in period will allow members 
time to become familiar with the idea 
of continuing education and the 
reporting procedures. Members will be 
required to accrue and report 36 
Learning Units (LUs) during the phase 
in period, and 36 LU's each succeeding 
year following the phase-in (after 
January 1998). In the March issue of 
AIARCHITECT there will be detailed 
information about the program.

So here's hoping you resolve to submit 
to PLACE in '95I HEALTH FACILITIES 

28th Annual 
Planning Seminar

AIA MICHIGAN BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS 1995 This highly successful conference will 

be held March 16 and 17, 1995 at the 
Amway Grand Plaza Hotel in Grand 
Rapids. It is co-sponsored by the 
Michigan Dept, of Public Health, AIA 
Michigan and The Michigan 
Architectural Foundation.

The 1995 Board members for AIA 
Michigan are dedicated statewide 
volunteers who represent all ten 
Michigan Chapters. The smallest 
Chapter is the Upper Great Lakes 
Chapter in Petoskey, Charelvoix and 
Harbor Springs with 10 members and 
the largest being Detroit with 1100 
members. AIA Michigan is almost 
1 700 strong.

MICHIGAN REGION 
INFORMATION

Seminars include: Future Health Care 
Delivery, PlaneTree/Patient Centered 
Approach, Hospice, Design and 
Construction Guidelines, Fire Safety 
Management Case Study, Evolution of 
Storage Systems, Emergency 
Departments, Pharmacy, Access 
Control, TB Systems, State Fire 
Marshall Update, MDPH Update, Social 
Hour and a tour of Milcare, a Herman 
Miller company dealing with Health 
Care.

The convocation of Presidents was held 
at the January 13, 1995 Leadership 
Retreat in Traverse City and the 
Chapter Presidents nominated Carl 
Roehling, AIA, as a candidate for 
Michigan Regional Director 1996-97-

Board members are;

President: Graham Dickens, AIA, 
SH&G/ Detroit; Vice President: Tom 
Mathison, AIA, Tower Pinkster 
Titus/Grand Rapids; Secretary: Art 
Smith, AIA, own firm/ Southfield; 
Treasurer: Gary Skog, AIA, Harley 
Ellington/Southfield; Past President: 
Gene Hopkins, AIA, Architects 
Four/Ann Arbor; Regional Director: 
Richard E. Fry, AIA, Fry & Partners/Ann 
Arbor; Directors: Alan Cobb, AIA, 
Albert Kahn Associates/ Detroit; Ben 
Tiseo, AIA, Tiseo & Associates/ 
Farmington Hills; Robert Ziegelman, 
FAIA, Luckenbach/ 
Ziegelman/Birmingham; Park Smith.
AIA, own firm/Flint; Gretchen 
Minnhaar, AIA, own firm/Grand Rapids; 
Harry Terpstra, AIA, Beta Design 
Group/Grand Rapids; Lincoln Poley,
AIA, own firm/Ann Arbor; Marc Rueter, 
AIA, own firm/Ann Arbor; Barry Wood, 
AIA, Keystone Design/Lansing; Bob 
Stow, AIA, GBKB Associates/Traverse 
City; John Jensen, AIA, Wakely 
Associates/Mt. Reasant; Randy Case, 
AIA, Architecture & Design/Battle 
Creek; Dave Kimble, AIA, own firm. 
Harbor Springs; Paul Heupel, AIA, U.P. 
Eng. & Architects/Norway; Associate 
Director Rudy Yu, Associate Member, 
Gensler & Associates, Detroit.

98.

The Michigan director represents the 
Members of the Michigan Region on 
the Board of Directors of the institute.
If anyone else is interested in this office 
a petition containing ten members 
sigrratures, or by resolution of any 
Chapter or its Executive Committee 
must be submitted to AIA Michigan 
prior to May 1.

The registration fee is $175 for each 
person attending. Each AIA member 
and all hospitals in Michigan have 
received a mailing. For further 
information call 313-965-4100.

CONSTRUCTION CODE 
COMMISSION PUBLIC FORUMS

NATIONAL VICE PRESIDENT
The state Construction Code 
Commission will be hosting a series of 
public forums to gain input from the 
public on issues relative to a single 
state construction code and Michigan's 
Barrier Free Design Program. The 
public forums will be held at Uiree 
locations in the state on the following 
dates and times:
* April 25. 1995 from 1:30-3:00 at 
Shanty Creek Resort, Bellaire, Ml 
(barrier free design only)
* June 13, 1995 from 1:30-3:30 at 
Holiday Inn, 236555 Telegraph Road, 
Southfield, Ml
* July 19. 1995 from 1:30-3:30 at the 
Midway Hotel, 4101 28th Street, S.E., 
Grand Rapids, Ml

Richard E. Fry, FAIA, current Regional 
Director for Michigan has announced 
his candidacy for national AIA Vice 
President. There are three national vice 
presidents to be elected and six running 
for this office.

Dick has been principal and owner of 
Fry & Partners Architects, Inc. since 
1971. Active in the AIA since 1976, 
Dick has served as president of both 
AIA Michigan and AIA Huron Valley. In 
1990, he founded and chaired the 
highly successful Michigan Design 
Retreat At the national level, Dick 
currently serves on the Documents 
Committee and the students' AIAS 
Board of Directors. He has served on 
the Ann Arbor Ranning Commission 
and has taught at the University of 
Michigan.
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Associate Dean at the University of 
Colorado School of Engineering...
William Hartman of SH&G was named 
by Crain's Detroit Business as one of 
the 40 Under 40 - young achievers last 
fall...Brian Carter, Chair of the 
Architecture Program & Professor of 
Architecture has joined the College of 
Architecture and Urban Planning at UM. 
Carter is from Arup Associates in 
London. England...More UM news - 
Gerry Crane has just returned from 
teaching urban design and land use 
planning in Florence, Italy and Dean 
Robert Beckley has just left for 
Florence for the next four months. He 
will be back in time to chair the Mid- 
Summer Conference. In the interim, 
Vice Chair Gene Hopkins will chair the 
MSC...Arnold Mikon, president of 
SH&G has been elected Chairman of 
the Central Business District of Detroit 
and Matt Rossetti has been named to 
the CBDA Board of Directors...We 
goofed. Two names were omitted from 
the list of MAF Contributors Robert 
Greager and Carl Roehling...Many 
thanks to those of you who contributed 
food to the Capuchin Soup Kitchen 
during the AIA Michigan/Detroit Annual 
Holiday Open House...John Allegretti 
was mentioned in the November issue 
of PA...Balthazar Korab was recently 
honored when President Clinton chose 
his photographic work to be given to 
Hungarian President Arpad Goncz of 
Budapest on a state visit...The Masonry 
Institute Awards for 1995 go to 
Kenneth Neumann/Joel Smith and 
Associates, Southfield, with 
Henningson, Durham & Richardson, 
Dallas, TX, and The Design Forum, 
Grand Rapids, for the Kent County 
Correctional Facility, Grand Rapids. 
Neumann/Smith for the Brooks' 
Residence, Orchard Lake and Yound & 
Young Architects, Inc., Bloomfield 
Hills,for the Bloomfield Auto Wash, 
Bloomfield Hills. Congratulations! 
...Cynthia Enzer-Radecki and her 
husband Cass are the proud parents of 
Jane Beverly Kendall Radecki born on 
January 8, 1 995...Ronald Morketter,
PE, has been named Outstanding 
Engineer in Private Practice by 
MSPE...Former staff member Sherry 
Beaupre has joined the Detroit law firm 
of Butzel Long as a member of the 
marketing team. Sherry has 14 years 
in A/E firms - We will miss her but wish 
her lots of success in her new position.

FIRM NEWSSTATE BOARD OF 
ARCHITECTS

Robert Lee Wold & Associates, Inc. and 
Tower Pinkster Titus Associates, Inc. 
announced the merger of the two 
firms. The Grand Rapids office of 
Tower Pinkster Titus Associates will be 
located at 678 Front Street, N.W.,
Suite 525, Grand Rapids, Ml 49504.
Ph: 616-456-9944...Ellis Naeyaert 
Genheimer has named Herbert Jensen, 
AIA, vice president and Jon Block, AIA 
as an associate...Eric Hill, AIA, has 
moved to Albert Kahn Associates as 
Vice President and Director of Urban 
Design and Planning, John Enkemann, 
Jr., AIA has assumed the position of 
Chief of Architectural Development and 
Stewart Kissinger, AIA has been 
promoted to Assistant Chief of 
Architectural Development...Ralph 
Insinger, AIA, and J. Scott Hester, AIA 
have joined Hobbs + Black Associates 
as Senior Associates...Harley Ellington 
has recently aligned with the Strategic 
Team of Allied Resources (STAR), a 
national organization of architects, 
engineers, scientists and related design 
professionals...Gerald Belian, PE, has 
been named a principal of Soil and 
Materials Engineers, Inc. of 
Rymouth...David Shelden, AIA has a 
new firm David Shelden Associates at 
10455 Nadine, Huntington Woods, Ml 
48070. Ph: 810-541-0739...Fred 
Butters, AIA, Esq. has joined the law 
firm of Federlein & Keranen, P.C., 6895 
Telegraph, Bloomfield Hills, Ml 48301- 
3138. Ph; 810-647-9653...AIA Board 
members at Giffels include Harry 
Vaporciyan, FAIA, EVP, Loren 
Klevering, AIA, EVP & Secretary; Jim 
Meredith, AIA, VP and Bob Lefebvre, 
AIA, VP...George Ananich, AIA, has 
been named an associate at THA 
Architects/Engineers of Flint...Quinn 
Evans Architects announce promotions 
of Steven Jones, AIA, FYincipal, llene 
Tyler, AIA, Director of Preservation & 
Kenneth Grabowski, AIA, Associate in 
the Ann Arbor office...Giffels Hoyem 
Basso has named Charles Lewis, Jr., 
AIA, as an Associate of the 
firm...Robert W. Daverman, AIA has 
joined the firm of Progressive A/E/P in 
Grand Rapids as a Senior Project 
Manager...Randal Cizek, AIA has 
moved to 5918 Lilley Rd., Suite 4, 
Canton, Ml 48187-3625. Ph: 313- 
981-5110, Fax 981-0321 ...Tito 
Marzotto, PE, has joined BEI of Detroit 
as VP Industriat/Manufacturing...Smith 
+ Schurman Associates, Inc., has 
relocated to 2550 Telegraph Rd., Suite

1995 Board members include: James 
W. Bauer, AIA, Battle Creek, Robert 
D'Alessandro, AIA, Troy; Norman 
Hamann, AIA, Kalamazoo & Vice Chair; 
Rainy Hamilton, Jr., AIA. Detroit and 
Daniel Redstone, AIA, Chairperson. 
Other members are Virinder Chaudhery, 
Northville, and Ben Landheer, Fremont 
both Public Members; James Granger, 
P.S., Cheboygan; & Charles Scales, Jr., 
PE, Detroit.

GRAPEVINE

If you have called the Beaubien House 
lately, you know we have voice mail.
A real person answers the telephone 
unless its after hours. We hope to 
make it easier for you to call and get 
the information you need faster...F. 
Graham Dickens, AIA Michigan 
President, is moving to Contract 
Interiors, 10 Oak Hollow #200, 
Southfield, 1-810-358-2000 as of 
February 27, 1995 and will be the head 
of Construction Services... Michigan 
members at national AIA Grassroots, 
the annual leadership conference were 
Graham Dickens, President & Tom 
Mathison, VP AIAM; Richard E. Fry, 
Regional Director; Paul Stachowiak 
President and Tim Casai, VP, AIA 
Detroit; Madonna Prusac, President & 
Jackie Hoist, VP AIA Flint; Frank 
Gorman, President & Ralph Moxley, VP 
AIA Grand Valley; Jim Aubuchon, Vice 
President AIA Mid-Mich; Ken 
Richmond, VP AIA Northern; Shelley 
Herrington, VP, AIA Saginaw Valley; 
Julie Kosik, VP AIA Southwest; Karin 
Cooper, VP Upper Peninsula; Ron 
Thomas, Director AIA Huron Valley, 
Special guest Sandy Stevenson, PIA, 
Carl Roehling, Presenter at Grassroots, 
and Rae Dumke, Hon. AIA, Executive 
Director. The first Congress of 
members was held in response to the 
Weiss Report and the Michigan 
delegation visited many of our state 
representatives including Senators 
Levin and Abraham, Accent on 
Architecture honored Cesar Pelli, the 
1995 AIA Gold Medalist...Park Smith of 
Flint has been elected to the Concerned 
Citizens for the Arts of Michigan 
Board...The UM Albert Kahn Fellowship 
has been awarded to graduate student 
Vaughn Lamer, a Grand Rapids 
native...David DiLaura, PE, son of Gene 
& Judy DiLaura has been named
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108, Bloomfield Hills. Ml 48032. Ph; 
810-332-3140. Fax 332-3277...Kessler 
Associates Inc. has moved to 409 East 
Jefferson, Suite 600, Detroit, Ml 
48226. Ph: 313-963-5906. Fax 963- 
8552...Gregory G. Aerts, AIA, formed 
a new firm, Gregory Aerts and 
Associates based in 
Birmingham...David Esau & Associates 
firm is located at 3580 Oakwood, Ann 
Arbor, Ml 48104...Greiner of Grand 
Rapids has named Jeff Grill, AIA, as 
Project Manager...David Colwander has 
been named senior associate at 
Southfield based Fusco, Shaffer & 
Pappas Inc...Ronald Omilian, AIA, has 
been named VP and director of design 
for Detroit based John Hllberry and 
Associates...Dan Durkee, AIA, and 
David Clark, AIA, of Grand Rapids has 
joined Fishbeck, Thompson, Carr & 
Huber.

first professional degrees in 
architecture between June 1990 and 
December 1994. Deadline is March 1. 
Contact 212-924-7000.

WANT ADS

ARCHITECT/LICENSED 
Firm seeks architect for variety of 
projects. Design/Build experience 
desirable. Growth potential, salary & 
benefits. Cato Architect, AIA, 5930 
Lovers Larre, 3rd Floor, Kalamazoo, Ml 
49002. Fax:616-388-5060.

Engaging the Edge is a competition that 
seeks architectural proposals that 
further consider the possibilities of the 
lower Hudson River Waterfront. Those 
who have first professional degrees 
from an accredited U.S. school of 
architecture between June 1990 and 
December 1995 should contact 212- 
924-7000. Deadline is May 12.

Grissim/Metz Associates, L.A. firm 
needs staff L.A. Need 2-3 years 
professional experience. Autocad 
desirable. Forward resume with 
examples of work to Paul Andriese, 
Grissim/Metz Associates, 37801 12 
Mile Rd., Farmington Hills, Ml 48331.

The Michigan Public Service 
Commission is accepting applications 
for the 1995 National Awards Program 
for Errergy Efficiency and Rerrewable 
Energy. Contact John Sarver. MPSC, 
517-334-7234 by March 1.

Starbucks Coffee r>eeds designer. 
Bachelor's degree in same or related 
field. IBD, ASID or NCARB preferred. 
Send resume to Starbucks Coffee Co., 
Human Resources, Dept DES, P.O. Box 
84327, Seattle, WA 98124-5627.OBITUARIES

OPPORTUNITIES
Dr. Earl Pellerin, FAIA, 89, died last 
December. He was a former Dean at 
LTU School of Architecture for over 
two decades. One quote from Karl 
Greimel, who succeeded him as dean. 
"He was a significant figure in the 
development of architectural education 
in Michigan." He maintained a private 
practice designing homes, municipal 
buildings and churches, he exemplified 
the school's motto emphasizing the 
need for practice as well as theory. He 
received both AIA Michigan and AIA 
Detroit Gold Medals, in 1971 & 1973.

Andrews University The Division of 
Architecture is seeking applications for 
a full-time, nine-month visiting 
professor position with the rank of 
Associate Professor to begin 
September 25, 1995 through June 1, 
1996. Teaching responsibilities include 
undergraduate design studios each 
quarter, one specialty area and one 
elective class. M.Arch and a 
professional license to practice 
architecture. Send resume and 
portfolio, statement expressing 
educational/professional philosophy and 
names of three references by March 
15, 1995 to Chair of Search 
Committee, The Division of 
Architecture. Andrews University, 
Berrien Springs, Mi 49104, 616-471- 
6003.

CNA/Schinnerer's Small Firm Program 
comes to Michigan. It combines the 
benefits of its regular professional 
liability insurance program with new 
benefits to help meet a small firm's 
evolving needs. Specifically, the Small 
Firm Program offers a firm with total 
buildings under $250,000 and good 
loss experience these benefits: A 
$1,000 min. annual premium, 3 year 
guaranteed price, Commitment Plus 
profit sharing eligibility. Its Easy & 
Responsive. It's Comprehensive. It's 
Personal. For information call 1-800- 
SMALLFIRM today. Nobyn H. D'Haene, AIA, 69, died in 

November 1994. He was a Mid- 
Michigan member and former p^artrter in 
the firm MBDS (Mayotte, Budzynski, 
D'Haene, Stuckman), Inc, Architects of 
Lansing. He was a veteran of WWII 
and Korean Conflict. Mr. D'Haene 
served on both the Mid-Michigan 
Chapter and the AIA Michigan Board.

A statewide search to find the 100 
fastest-growing, privately held 
companies in Michigan has begun. 
Companies with the highest rates of 
revenue growth over the last 5 years 
will be ranked this spring in the 10th 
annual installment of the Michigan 
Private 100. Interested call 313-259- 
7414. Deadline is March 15. 1995. George L. Schulz, AIA-E, 94, died in 

November 1994. He was a member 
since 1941 and retired from the Detroit 
Public Schools in 1966 as the head 
architect. More than 150 schools and 
additions were planned under his 
direction. He had a B.S. degree from 
UM in 1923.

If Design is your thing...attend The 
Monterey Design Conference, March 
31-April 2. The Michigan Design 
Retreat is modeled after the California 
bi-annual event...there budget is over 
$300,000 to our $10,000. Contact 
800-886-7714 for further information.

David S. McGrath, AIA, 39, died in 
January 1995. He was a member of 
the Huron Valley Chapter. Mr. 
McGrath worked for the Michigan 
Masonry Association.

The John DinkeLoo Traveling 
Fellowship in Architectural Design & 
Technology is op»en to U.S. citizens 
who have or anticipate receiving their
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CALENDAR

MAYAPRILMARCH AIA National Convention/Atlanta 
After April 1st contact Chapter 
Presidents for Delegate Cards 
Detroit Members contact Beaubien 
House
Michigan Week
Firm Principal Breakfast/Oetroit 
Chapter/Beaubien House 
AIAM Board/Southwest Chapter 
MAP 1st Annual Golf Outing/Huron 
Golf Course/Radission/Ypsilanti

5'8
Paul S. Dies Lecture. Newton, 
MA/LTU 
State Board of 
Architects/Lansing/10 am 
AIAM ExCom & Flint Chapter 
DPIC Risks & Profits 
Seminar/University Club of 
Laneing/AIAM
Joanna Oougherty L.A. A Historian, 
Univ. VA/Andrews/4 pm 
SMPS Annual Meeting 
Construction Code 
Conference/MAF-MI Dept Const. 
Code-AIAM
Shanty Creek, Bellaire, Ml 
Renato Sconfienza, Italy, 
Lecture/LTU

6Kathyrn Quinn Lecture/ 
Chicago/ArKlrews University/4 pm 
Ronald Fleming Lecture/Cambridge, 
MA/LTU
Masonry Institute of Michigan
Awarda/Novi Hilton/6 pm
Kent Kleinman Lecture/UM/8 p.m.
NOVA Awards/Ritz
Carlton/Dearborn/313-995-1855
AIAM ExCom & Mid-Michigan
Chapter
SMPS Back to Basics 
Health Facilities Seminar/MAF- 
MDPH-AIAM/Grand Rapids 
John & Patricia Patkau Dinkeloo 
Memorial Lecture/UM/8 pm 
Joseph Gonzalez Partner, SOM, 
Chicago Lecture/Andrews 
University/4 pm

2

62

13-2064 167
6

189 2613

9
20

JUNE24-2616 State Board of Licensing/Lansing 
AIAM Excom/Huron Valley 
AIA National Historic Resources 
Committee/Cranbrook 
Historical Society of Michigan/UP 
Conference/Newberry

116-17 16
15-1729

27
23-2430

AUGUST
Mid-Summer Conference/Mackinac 
Islarxl/AIAM

3-5
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